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February 14, 2013  2:00 p.m.
Cameron City Hall
205 North Main Street,
Cameron, Missouri
MINUTES
I. Call to Order and Member Roll Call
Chairman Derek Brown called the meeting to order at 2:05 p.m. at the Cameron City Hall in Cameron, Missouri.  
Roll call of members present:  Derek Brown, City of Albany; Ronnie Jack and Mark Gaugh, City of Cameron; Patricia Fisher Johnson, City of Maysville; Greg Miller, City of Grant City; Raymond Stevenson, City of Stewartsville; Everett Galbraith, City of King City; Raymond Schmitz, Gentry County PWSD #2.
Absent members:  City of Gallatin; City of Ravenwood; City of Stanberry; DeKalb PWSD #1; City of Barnard; City of Bolckow.
Also present:  Ed Proctor, Attorney; Jerry Baker, MU Extension; Bernie Meyer,  MAWC;  Steve McIntosh, DNR; Scott Gard, COE; Sarah Stewart, CDM;  Bev Maltsberger, MU Extension; Bruce Hattig, Bartlett & West; John Overstreet, TCWA; Chester Bender, Pinzer-Youngquist Engineers;  and Jerri Dearmont, Northwest Missouri  Regional Council of Governments.
II. Approval of the January  10, 2013, Minutes
The January 10, 2013, minutes were previously e-mailed to each member.  Patricia Fisher Johnson moved to approve the minutes as presented, second by Ronnie Jack.  Motion carried (8 ayes, 0 nays).
III. Approval of the Financial Report
a. Payments of Bills
Chairman Brown reviewed the financial report packet, noting that the only disbursement was for the monthly administration fee paid to the Regional Council.  As soon as a deposit for payment of dues is made, a portion of the fund balance will be transferred to a higher interest-bearing account.
IV. Old Business
a. Northwest Missouri Regional Water Supply Study, Phase VI  
Sarah Stewart from CDM stated that they had heard back from Kansas City, Missouri, in terms of the point of connection which is near the Clay County Airport.   An initial analysis was completed comparing the two suppliers--Missouri American and Kansas City, Missouri.  KCMO’s route is about seven miles further, assuming the route will go all the way to the Missouri American water plant.  Cameron’s previous work indicated there might be a tie-in point on the east side of town.  At the present time, there is a $0.10 cost difference between the two alternatives, so the cost of water is basically the same and will be used as a baseline indicator.  A complete PowerPoint presentation will be done at the March meeting and will show the actual numbers and overall costs.  The preliminary study is indicating that Missouri American will be more cost-effective and that is the assumption being used to connect King City and Gentry #2 alternatives. Cost for seven miles of pipe is significant; plus connection fees to Kansas City are high.  The members concurred that route would prove too costly to pursue.  

With the urgency in timing and the continuing drought situation, funding opportunities are immediately available.  Steve McIntosh and Scott Gard commented that a timeline should be developed with a list of tasks (right-of-way surveys, bonding, environmentals, etc.) in preparation for funding applications from state and federal sources.  Because of the current drought there are additional funds available.  Bruce Hattig said that DNR Preliminary Engineering Reports are due by March 15 for approval to submit drought grants.  Local match for grants is 10%.  A procurement method is used to select an engineer before the report is written.  

Bruce Hattig commented that ideas for funding use could be:  environment assessments, cultural assessments, stream crossings, etc., for alignment with the plan to extend the pipeline.    Derek Brown commented that the Commission really needs more membership to move forward with the proposed plan.

Raymond Schmitz moved, second by Everett Galbraith, to permit Chairman Derek Brown to sign a PER application on behalf of the Commission.  Motion carried (8 ayes, 0 nays).

A question was raised about whether there is a connection fee with Missouri American.  Bernie Meyer will check into the issue.

V. New Business
There was no new business. 
VI. Reports from the Membership
· Derek Brown and Patricia Fisher Johnson had attended the Great Northwest Day at the Capitol, along with a big crowd from the area.  Four primary issues were identified—water and drought response was one of them.  GNWWWC was mentioned as was the Caldwell County project.  Senator Lager is well aware of the Commission.
· Mark Gaugh from Cameron mentioned that their community will soon be in the emergency phase.  
· King City reported that voluntary conservation is requested at the present.  
· Grant City has not been told to implement restrictions yet.  
· Albany’s level is down, but there have been worse times.
· Patricia Fisher Johnson mentioned that they are about four feet low, with about 1000 days of water left.  Within the next month, the new water project will commence—replacement of lines and storage tank.
· Chairman Brown stated that the Commission might review the procurement and selection policy. Attorney Ed Proctor stated that the procurement process has already been done.  Many of the funding mechanisms dictate how procurement is done.  
VII. Chairman’s Report
Introduction of John Overstreet from the Tri-County Water Authority was given.
VIII. Other Business
Charles Zitnik mentioned that the MWRA Conference is next month on the same date as the Commission’s meeting.  Patricia Fisher Johnson will also not be in attendance.  Because of several conflicts next month’s meeting date could be changed.  
IX. Adjournment – Next Meeting March 14, 2013 – 2:00 p.m.
[bookmark: _GoBack]Raymond Schmitz moved to adjourn the meeting, second by Greg Miller. Motion carried (8 ayes, 0 nays). Meeting adjourned at 2:45 p.m. 
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